Library Assessment Working Group

Meeting Minutes for July 24, 2007

Attending: Tina Chrzastowski (Chair), Lisa Janicke Hinchliffe, JoAnn Jacoby, Lura Joseph, Kathleen Kern and Leslie Rios. 

1.  The group discussed LibQUAL, specifically our timetable.  We can sign up for LibQUAL beginning September 4, 2007. At that time we will gain access to the question pool as well as the options for additional questions.  Lisa suggested that we begin planning even earlier and ask ARL for access to the questions as soon as possible. She will contact Martha Kyrillidou at ARL about this.   The UIUC Library LibQUAL survey will be conducted in spring 2008.
Sampling and sample size were also discussed.  A subgroup of Lisa and JoAnn will meet with the campus Division of Management Information (DMI) soon to discuss the sample and how to implement this survey using a sample and campus email.  We all agreed that including staff in the sample was an important consideration and should be pursued.  We will also take a look at our past practices with LibQUAL and try to determine how that sample was selected and what questions were used for possible comparison purposes. However, we acknowledged that it’s most likely that this new super-LibQUAL has changed so significantly that comparison may not be feasible.  A long discussion about affiliation (department/college/etc.) took place.  How do we place those with multiple affiliations, by primary appointment?  More information from DMI might help answer this question.
We discussed marketing LibQUAL and agreed that a library forum or a discussion at a library faculty meeting would be a good way to communicate information about the survey.  We also want to offer incentives. Tina will check on the possibility of incentives (prizes randomly awarded) and if there is a LibQUAL budget.  Publicity for the survey and “ownership” will be directed to individuals as well as library committees.  We will keep in touch with committees who might be interested in the survey outcome for input.

As to possible local questions, we agreed that we need to focus on asking about changes that the library might make in the next 3 or so years.  What do our patrons think about change? What are we willing to put on the table for change?

2.  The Faculty Survey is just about ready to fully release. Lisa will review the recently completed draft of the summary and recommendations.  

3.  The benchmarking project we have agreed to participate in with the University of Manchester and other international libraries has asked for data. Tina and Scott are working with librarians who hold specific data.  There was no specific timeline cited by U. Manchester, but we hope to get these data collected as quickly as possible.   The group discussed some benchmarking data already received and feels that LAWG is a good place to continually review these benchmarks.  For example, would improving the data benchmarking results (faster, etc.) be a goal the library should pursue?  How do we move this type of goal forward within the library?

4.  Housekeeping. The group cancelled it’s August 2 meeting and will meet next on August 28.  Tina will set up bi-monthly meetings through the fall in order to meet our LibQUAL goals and be ready for a spring implementation. 

